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	Nursery

	Welcome back children!  In Nursery this week, we have been reading the story ‘The Blue Balloon’ by Mick Inkpen and have been looking at the colour blue.  We have been looking at how Kipper’s magic balloon got bigger and bigger and took him up into Space.  We have decorated our own balloons which look beautiful on display in the Nursery entrance hall.

Can we ask parents to help your child learn how to put their own coat on- hood first, and zip it up by themselves. It’s a very important skill!  Can you also encourage your child to practise writing their name at home and bring it in to show the Nursery teachers.  Children, you will get a sticker! Thank you.

	Reception

	
	Welcome back everybody! Our main topic this half term is 'Celebrations'. This week we have focused on fireworks. We have talked about how the children can keep safe when they are around fireworks and we have talked about all the occasions when they may see them. All of the children have drawn a picture of some fireworks and thought of adjectives to describe the way they look and sound. 
In Numeracy this week we have started our work on addition. The children have been learning to use objects, practising combining two groups together and finding the total. We have also used mark making to add two groups together.

	Year 1

	1C
	In Literacy this week we have been writing recounts.  We wrote about what we did in the holidays. On Wednesday we visited Tower Hill Library to find out all about how a library works. We enjoyed looking at the books and listening to some stories.  We also have had fun on our Science treasure hunt, looking carefully for leaves, seeds and plants. We enjoyed cheering on Miss Barratt and her mountaineering team on Tuesday for the big challenge.  Well done all!

	1H
	Our first week back after half term has been very exciting. In literacy we have been writing recounts about what we did during the half term break. Aidan's recount was fabulous and he remembered to use all of the correct punctuation in his writing. This week we visited the Tower Hill Library. It was very interesting and we found out lots of new things. The children were extremely well behaved on our trip and they represented Dorrington Academy brilliantly. Well done Class 1H, Mr Higgins is so proud of you!

	1J
	This week, 1J have started to present their work in their new literacy and numeracy books! We have written a recount about what we did in the holidays and included words such as first, then, after that and finally. We have also been learning about road safety and on our exciting trip to the library, we all remembered to stop, look and listen! We have been looking for evidence of plants on our science treasure hunt and thought of our own ways to sort the objects we had gathered into groups. A big well done goes to Kaisaan and Sian who have worked super hard this week and a special congratulations goes to Muhammad who earned a massive 65 house points by bringing his foreign coins into school!

	Year 2

	2D
	Back to school and everybody is relaxed and ready for learning! We have started some new topics this week - we have been learning about shape in our Numeracy lessons and also have been looking at rhyme and nonsense poetry in our Literacy lessons. We have been continuing our Science learning involving materials, and have begun an investigation into waterproof materials. In our Art lessons, we have made some fabulous pastel pictures, thinking about Diwali and Bonfire Night and all the beautiful colours and shapes of the fireworks.

	2N
	In 2N this week we have been planning an investigation to test whether different materials are waterproof. In literacy we have begun to look at some very silly nonsense poems, including the Ning Nang Nong and have had a go at changing the poem using our own nonsense words. In numeracy we have looked at our 2D and 3D shapes finding the different properties and sorting them into categories.

	2W
	Welcome back everyone to the second part of the Autumn term! We have begun a science investigation this week to test which materials are waterproof. We started this by feeling different materials, then we decided which we would test and how. Our plans show what we want to find out, how we are going to do it and what we need. Next week we are going to test the materials to see if our predictions are correct. 

We have also created super firework pictures using blending techniques with chalk. Well done to all children! 
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	Year 3

	3A
	Despite having a lazy week off, 3A have come back to school full steam ahead! We have settled back into our daily routines really quickly and have done some great learning. In Numeracy, we have learnt a new method of dividing and picked it up really easily! We are even dividing numbers which have remainders! In Literacy, we have had lots of fun following instructions to make a woolly mammoth and have written our own instructions on how to make your football. Mr Ali said that better readers make better writers so parents, please remind us to read every day.

	3C
	Welcome back to another busy half term 3C! Hope you all had a lovely holiday. This week in literacy we have begun our new topic, 'Instructions'. The children have been looking at a variety of instructions and the features of each. By the end of this short unit of work, they will have written a recipe of how to make 'Stone Soup'. In numeracy this week, we have been looking at how to divide using a number line of repeated subtraction. The children have also been looking at the inverse of division, multiplication, to check their work. This week in music, we have introduced our Christmas songs. The children will be getting a copy of their words and we encourage them to practise as much as they can. Keep up the hard work year 3.

	3M
	 This week we have been excited by The Big Challenge, worked hard on writing instructions in Literacy, looked at number sequences in Numeracy and tried to write about a day in the life of a Stone Age child. I think I prefer my warm bedroom to a cave!!

	Year 4

	4A
	This week 4A have been working on their multiplication skills in Numeracy. We have been looking at the 2, 3, 5 and 10 times tables including word problems. In Literacy we have been looking at Cinquain poems this week, and the children have been planning and creating their very own Cinquain about Bonfire night. 

	4M
	In Science this week we have been looking at the different organs in the body and their main functions, as next week we will be looking in more detail at the digestive system. In Numeracy we have been looking at more difficult times tables and the written methods we can use to solve these.

	4W
	In Literacy we have been starting a new poetry topic, and have been creating our own Cinquain poems. The class have had to collect their own vocabulary surrounding bonfire night and we even went on a walk into the outdoor area. In IPC we have started to look at the Roman Army and what made them so successful. 

	Year 5

	5A
	In 5A, great fun was had when the children acted  out part of 'How to train a dragon' using onomatopoeia. Using shaving foam was also part of the fun! In Science they have been learning about solids and what happens when they are mixed with water. Lots of investigating was carried out and fizzing was seen!

	5L
	Welcome back to all of 5L; I hope you have all had a very relaxing half term. We have got straight back to work in year 5. In numeracy we have been looking at the tricky concept of time. In literacy children have been exploring different types of poems and the language and structure which can be used. A reminder that PE Kits must be in school for Tuesdays. Many children did not have their P.E kit this week. Children also still have swimming on Thursdays. Keep up the good work 5L.

	5W
	In 5W this week we have looked at historical artefacts from the Viking age. We have had to work out what the object tells us about the Vikings and the children managed to infer a wide range of information! In Literacy we have started our poetry topic (ask the children about Mrs Shotton and the shaving foam...) and we have looked at Kennings in detail, a specific type of Viking poetry. In Numeracy we have been looking at time, so keep practising at home with clocks around your house. Keep it up 5W!

	Year 6


	Welcome back everyone! We hope you had a wonderful half term. During this week, we have been completing practise papers in preparation for SATs. It has been rewarding to see so many people progressing and improving from their previous bests; congratulations everyone! Additionally, we have been interpreting data and drawing line graphs in science. In IPC, we have been using flow -charts to record information about ancient festivals of the historical Mayan civilization.
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DORRINGTON ACADEMY


Head Teacher; Miss L Barratt


www.dorringtonprimary.co.uk 	Tel: 0121 464 5330 


Fax: 0121 464 7904





DORRINGTON NEWS: 7th November 2014





DORRINGTON DIARY -    Dates for your Diary





Monday, 10th November 2014 – FILM CLUB TILL 5PM


Friday, 14th November 2014 – Non-Uniform day for Children in Need


Monday, 1st December 2014 – FILM CLUB TILL 5PM


Tuesday, 9th December 2014 – Nursery/Reception Nativity AM


Wednesday, 10th December 2014 – KS1 Nativity AM

















THIS WEEK’S HEADLINES





The Big Challenge


Thank you to all the children, parents and staff who supported Miss Barratt in her successful Big Challenge – photo’s will be on the website by the afternoon of Monday, 10th November.

















ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY


          This week the top classes for Attendance and Punctuality were as follows:


Attendance�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1�
1C�
98.28%�
KS2�
5W/6W�
100%�
�
REC�
RH/RW�
94.17%�
Year 3�
3C�
98.28%�
�
Year 1�
1C�
98.28%�
Year 4�
4A�
98.71%�
�
Year 2�
2W�
96.67%�
Year 5�
5W�
100%�
�
�
�
�
Year 6�
6W�
100%�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
Punctuality�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1 Winners�
2N/2W   �
1 LATE�
KS2 Winners�
       5L/5W/6S�
NO LATES�
�
KS1 Most Lates�
1C�
6 LATES�
 KS2 MostLates�
3M�
8 LATES�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
HOUSE WINNER    This week’s House Winner is -------------------- Well Done!





CLASS HOUSE POINT WINNERS


KS1   --	    KS2	    --





WINNING CLASSES FOR RESPECT        KS1	--	KS2	--

















YEAR GROUP NEWS








YEAR GROUP NEWS
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BREAKFAST CLUB


All children who attend Dorrington’s Breakfast Club are escorted to their classes by Mrs Steventon


when the bell goes.





RECEPTION/SECONDARY TRANSFER SEPTEMBER 2015


Birmingham Admissions website is now open for online applications for a Reception/Secondary School place in September 2015.  Apply online at � HYPERLINK "http://www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions" ��www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions�. 


The closing date for Reception applications is 15th January 2015. 


The closing date for Secondary applications is 7th November 2014.





LOST COAT


We are looking for Nikola Swiat’s lost coat.


It is a Purple & Pink Regatta coat with hood.  If found please hand it in to school office.


Thank you.





Dinner Money


Dinner Money needs to be paid in advance, so should be paid on Mondays.


Thank you for your cooperation.





Foreign Coin Collection


We are still collecting coins/notes from other countries. 


(NOT UK Pounds & pence).


If you have any foreign coins/notes lying around the house, please send them into school with your child.  


A reward of 5 house points per coin/note will be given to any child bringing in foreign coins/notes. Thank you.


























“Together we are stronger"








